
Little Crow Archery Club Minutes 
May 3rd, 2023, 7:00 PM, Indoor Range 

www.littlecrowarcheryclub.com 
 

_X_ Cal Lee, President (5/25) 
Started 2021 

_X_ Dave Frey, Vice President 

(5/25) Started 2022 

_X_ Louis Schweim, Treasurer (5/25)  
Started 2022 

 

_X_ Zach Dressel, Secretary (5/24)   

Started 2019 

__ Zach Nott, Director (5/25)  

Started 2019 

__ Zeke Nott, Director (5/25)  

Started 2019 

_X_ Matt Mackedanz, Director 

(5/24) Started 2022 

_X_ Tom Bullert, Director (5/25) 

Started 2023 

_X_ Ron Smith, Director (5/25)  

Started 2023 

__ Chris Mack, Director (5/24)  

Started 2022 

_X_ Brent Duenow, Director (5/24)  

Started 2020 

 

 

Secretary’s Report – April notes were read. Cal motioned to accept report, Louis 

second. Approved 

 Treasurers Report –Balances: Checking: $4,430.48, Youth $953.49. Louis motioned 

to accept report, Dave second. Approved  

Old Business:  

• Trained Litchfield Middle School students on April 27th, kids had a great time! 

• Motion sensors were replaced, seem to be working properly. 

• Will repair out door targets on 5/4, will install that same night if there is time. 

• Robert made no broadheads and no crossbow signs for outdoor range. 

• Still looking into new 3D targets and block targets for indoor range. 
New Business:  

• Congrats to our new change in board members. Cal Lee is President, Dave Frey is Vice 
president, and Louis Schweim is Treasure. Tom Bullert and Ron Smith are new Directors. 

• Cash Wise cookout will be May 18th to 20th, online signup sheet was emailed out. Please 
sign up if you can help out. 

Open Discussion:  

• Will be doing a 3D shoot August 19th and 20th, there will be more info coming out about it. 

• Matt is going to help Cub Scouts shoot on May 18th at indoor range. 
Next Meeting: June 7th at 7:00 PM at MSSB. 

Range Use: Range Open!  

Upcoming Events:  

• 3D shoot August 19th and 20th. 

 



 

Current Board Members   
President – Cal Lee—320-583-4082 -- cal@hutchtel.net 
Vice President - Dave Frey -- 952-486-9351 -- davebeeoutdoors@gmail.com 
Treasurer – Louis Schweim -- 320-223-5713 -- louisschweim@hotmail.com 
Secretary – Zach Dressel -- 320-296-3045 -- zachdressel16@hotmail.com  
Director – Zach Nott -- 320-510-5037 -- zach-51@hotmail.com  
Director – Zeke Nott -- 507-828-5561 -- zeke5451@hotmail.com  
Director – Brent Duenow -- 320-510-2895 -- fuzzyduenow@yahoo.com  
Director – Matt Mackedanz -- 320-582-0322 -- r7mac@yahoo.com  
Director – Chris Mack -- 605-670-2426 -- ctmack.ag@gmail.com  
Director – Tom Bullert -- 320-224-3755 -- t.bullert@gmail.com 
Director – Ron Smith – 612-590-2414 -- rlsmith@hutchtel.net 

mailto:rlsmith@hutchtel.net

